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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Our  17th Annual General Meeting will be held 

on Tuesday 19 September at 17h30 at the 

Green House.  You are cordially invited.  

 
 

The brief formalities of the meeting will be 

followed by a talk by Professor Johann du 

Preez. The topic of his talk is : òInteractions 

make a community more than the sum of its 

parts.ó 

òEcology is not an easy scienceó, writes 

Professor du Preez. òIt must deal explicitly with 

three levels of the biological hierarchy ð the 

organisms, the populations of organisms, and 

the commun ities of populations. Ecology 

refers to interactions of organisms with the 

environment as well as with one another. No 

organism can survive or function in isolation.ó  

Not only do we share the same DNA with the 

entire spectrum of past and present life, but  

we are also dependent on, and interact and 

compete with other organisms. These 

interactions extend from the extremes of 

predation of one species on another, to the 

mutual dependence of symbionts on each 

other for survival.  

This talk will explain the title  and shed  some 

light on these interactions by illustrating it with 

slides of many interesting examples.  

 

Prof du Preez, Departmental Chair of Plant 

Sciences at the University of the Free State, is 

a recognised plant ecologist and 

environmental consultant with a passion for 

environmental education.  

 

HERMANUS FLOWER FESTIVAL 
 

 

This year the Hermanus Botanical Society õs 

theme for the Flower Festival is a celebration 

of  60 years of growth and awareness of 

Fernkloof Nature Reserve . To mark this 

milestone they have produced a book about 

this botanical  gem  in Hermanus. Yours truly is 

pleased to have contributed the chapter on  

the  Restionacea e , together with WCC Board 

member Dr Pat Miller.  

http://www.whalecoastconservation.org.za/
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WCC will have a large stand in the tent at the 

Festival. We will highlight  elements of our ôWar 

on Wasteõ campaign and showcase our eco -

adventure s and conservation  projects. You 

will be able help to  contribute  data to our 

survey of the Drewesõ Moss Frog, endemic to 

the Klein River Mountains. There will be 3 

ôcitizen-scienceõ hikes that you can join free 

of charge and add  to our knowledge of 

these cryptic little frogs. Did they survive the 

long hot sum mer? Come and help to gather 

information  tha t will enable  us to understand 

better how seasonal variations and climate 

change affect  our wildlife.  

 

 
 

WE LEARNT ABOUT PATTERNS IN NATURE 
 

 

Dr Chris Whitehouse  (seen with Dr Anina Lee)  

was the speaker at our August public talk 

about the mathematical sequences 

expressed in the growth of many plants and 

animals. He demonstrated fractals (repeated 

ever reducing growth patterns) in ferns and 

cauliflowers. And he illustrated the Fibonacci 

numbers to be seen in the spiral patterns in 

some of our well -loved flowers like sunflowers , 

proteas  and succulents .  He also showed us 

how the ògolden ratioó allows for the most 

advantageous arrangement of leaves 

around a stem and florets in a flower head.  

 

At the end we f ound  the eco -cat counting 

spirals in a Leucospermum  flower head .  

 

WHALE COAST TECHNOLOGIES LAUNCHED 
 

On 29  August we launched  Whale Coast 

Technologies (WCT).  An interested audience 

heard Rob Fryer explain the many services 

Whale Coast Conservation can perform 

under the òTechnologiesó banner. These 

range  from advice and installation of off -grid 

solar power kits to comments on 

environmental proposals commissioned by  

organisations or individuals. All profits 

generated by WCT will go to fund WCC 

educational programmes.  
 

 
 

WCT also promotes and sells  simple  

technologies  (like the re-usable steel straws 

depicted above)  that enable more 

sustainable lifestyles .  

After the presentation guests visited the 

newly converted technology display room 
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(that was still a building site on the morning of 

the launch).  

 

 

William Ntebe of the Zwelihle Youth Café was 

in conversation with Jamie Hart (WCC 

Chairman) about ways to go  off -grid.  

 

Dr Di Marais, Chair of the Hermanus Botanical 

Society, with Rob Fryer .  

For more information about how we can help 

you c all Rob Fryer on 028  316 2527 or  

Email: wcc.greenhouse@gmail.com   

 

WCC NOW A TMF SMALL GRANTS FACILITY 

We are honoured to be appointed by the 

Table Mountain Fund  (TMF) as a  Small Grants 

Facility (SGF). We will  distribute  grants to 

worthy recipients  in the Overberg  on behalf  

of the TMF. We will be working closely with the 

Grootbos Foundation that  is also a TMF SGF.  

The target group s are people who need a 

small injection of capital to make a success 

of their projects. The projects should benefit 

people and the environment and should 

have the potential to become self -sustaining 

after the grant period  of a year  is over.  With 

this in mind WCC and GBF wi ll jointly advertise 

the grants and  work closely with NGOs and 

other organisations that can help to identify 

and mentor potential benefi ciaries. Ongoing 

skills development and training will be offered 

to recipients in order to guide them into 

making a success of their enterprises.  

Between the 2 organisations, 14 small grants 

of up to R30  000 will be awarded  in 2017; 

another 14 grants in 2 018 and 14 more 

beneficiaries  will receive grants  in 2019.  The 

grants are inten ded to help to launch a 

project  or give a yearõs support to an existing 

project to make it independently viable.  

 

The vision of the programme was explained  

to potential NGO partners  by Sheraine van 

Wyk (WCC) and Lily Upton ( GBF) at  a  TMF 

Small Grants NGO Network Meeting  at the 

Green House on 30 August.  

If you are aware of anyone with a great idea 

that just needs a financia l kick-start, please 

contact Sherain e on 028  316 2527. 

 

CLEANING UP WITH HOOPLAND 

Sheraine van Wykõs project on the 

rehabilitation of the Mill Stream ecosys tem 

benefited from a clean -up by children from 

Hoopland Academy in Stanford .  

 

 

mailto:wcc.greenhouse@gmail.com
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In the clean -up process Sheraine brought 

home to them the problems caused by  litter 

to both people and the environment.  

 

Sheraine a lso collected water samples to test 

for E.coli . òThanks Roman Tandlich for  doing  

the tests. Zodwa, a ward committee member  

helped me. Bless her, she is so intere sted and 

a good field assistant, ó said Sheraine.  

WINNERS OF THE AUGUST COMPETITION 
 

The three winners of the August òKnow your 

Buttó competition are:  Naomi Pretorius, who 

dine d  at La Pentola, Beulah Waite, who will 

dine at Burgundy and Jennifer Stewart, who 

will dine at LB Seafood Bistro on the Bay.  

 

Johann and Naomi Pretorius wrote : òThank 

you for the well -timed great evening dining 

at top class La Pentola! Best ever 36 th 

anniversary. ó 

We thank the  three  restaurants for both the 

prizes and their support of the campaign to 

raise awareness of the  serious environmental 

problem posed by cigarette butts.  

The competition  question was òDid we find 

more cigarett e butts around the benches at 

Kwaaiwater or in the car park  area ?ó  

At Kwaaiwater , Paul and Kath ie Buley  found  

65% of the butts around the parking area and 

next to the rubbish bins. The butts around the 

11 benches together accounted for 35%. At 

Sieverspunt the numbers  collected by John 

and Mary Ann Verster  were even more 

telling . They found a staggering  88% of butts 

in and around the parking area, while only 

12% of butts were  around the 4 benches.  

These results may be counterintuitive, but not 

surprising, as people walking on the cliff path 

and resting at a bench are probably not 

smoking. People in parked cars are more 

likely to be smoking and not bothering to 

walk to a bin to ôbin their buttsõ. A regular 

walker actually reported seeing a car 

window being rolled down and an ash tray 

emptied through the window.   

WCC will soon install butt bins at these 

locations and monitor the butt deposition 

again to see whether the  presence of bins 

encourage s smokers to ôbin their buttsõ. 

 

WILDLIFE MEDICAL FUND  
 

Our medical fund for injured and sick wildlife 

is running low. The fund is intended to 

encourage the public to take wild animals in 

distress to any local vet in the knowledge that 

the vets will donate their time to treat them ð 

if they are worth saving ð and their out -of -

pocket expenses will be covered by the 

WCC Wildlife Medical Fund.  To contribute to 

the fund you can click on the DONATE button 

on the email.  Use the  reference òWildlifeó 

and  your name. Thank you on behalf of 

wildlife in need of care.  
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 Written by Anina Lee  


